The Beetown monthly meeting was held on September 5th, 2024 at 6:00 pm at the Beetown Town Hall.  

Call to Order: Darwin called meeting to order at 6:03 pm. Meeting agenda was posted at Beetown Hall, USPS, Beetown Feed and website on 9/30/24.
Present were Chairman Darwin Anderson, Supervisors Bart Breuer and Dave Moris, Clerk Lisa Ellis, Treasurer Sue Mumm, and patrolmen Dan Hyer and Gary Mumm. Residents attended: Diane VonBergen

Residents time to voice concerns: none

Patrolman Report: Cleaned up around the quonset on Atkinson Rd. Moved car out of the way and now it is sitting at Lenny’s. Would like to extend the guardrail by Oyen’s driveway on Slabtown Rd. Porter Bridge Rd bank erosion. There is a 5-year process before riprap can be done. Darwin is checking on this. If erosion is encroaching on our right-of-way, we could fix. Equipment cylinder and pin on blade of grader needs replacing. Cold patching is done. 2nd round of mowing is done. Culvert by Hwy 35 and Budworth School Rd has erosion and fence issue. Culvert by Taylors on Porter Bridge Rd needs replaced. 811 has been called to find lines. International needs new back brakes and other routine maintenance. It has been agreed upon to fix the brakes. Cutting edge on Freightliner needs replaced. Salt shed has been painted. Adding 12 loads of chips and 1 load of salt for winter. Culvert on Shortcut Rd. needs to be redone due to water sitting in ditch. Landowner buys the culvert, township supplies 1 load of gravel. Been spraying weeds. Sprayer pump needs to be replaced on hand sprayer. Gary wants to rent the dump truck to haul 2 loads of firewood. He was granted permission. 

Clerks Report: Lisa handed in last month’s minutes and this month’s paid bills. Debits are $14,734.86 and credits are $79,722.06. A motion was made and 2nd to approve both reports. 

Treasurers Report: Sue stated that as of today, $165,774.94 is in the regular checking account after bills were paid.

Road and Bridge Updates: ARIP, a 2nd round of application has been started. WISLR annual certification, adjustments have been made and will be signed by Darwin.

Diamond Grove Rd project bid award and Delta 3 estimate: LRIP, A motion was made and 2nd to award Wamsley Excavating the bid of $298,039.80 and a motion was made and 2nd to accept the Delta 3 estimate of $24,500.00 to oversee the project. Bart has contacted the land owners in the area. Lisa will submit a request to PSC to use ITC funds for this project. 
 HallH

Slabtown Road embankment improvement: All the gravel has been hauled. Now the guardrail needs to be extended to close the exposed bank. It was agreed to go ahead with 1 section and 2 posts. 

Salt shed painting: Salt shed was painted along with the recycling shed by Pat Gorman.

Insurance Claim: Our insurance company denied the claim filed by Hunter Kussmaul.

2025 Budget Proposal: Lisa presented the preliminary budget, but does not have all the information from WIS DOR that is needed.

New Business: None

Next Meeting: The monthly meeting for next month was set for Thursday, October 10th 2024 at 6 pm. 

Adjournment: A motion was made and 2nd to adjourn meeting at 6:48 pm.

Respectfully submitted:   Lisa Ellis – Clerk 
A motion was made and 2nd on October 10th 2024 to approve the minutes as read.

